Stow Band Parents Association Meeting Minutes

Monday, July 27, 2015

Secretary's Report (Cristie Praeter): Last meeting June 1 posted on-line for review (www.stowband.org) We will begin providing several hard copies of report at monthly meetings.

### Treasurer's Report (Tammy Studt):

- July report will be posted on <a href="www.stowband.org">www.stowband.org</a> in the next couple weeks. The annual audit was held on July 13, 2015.
- Band camp checks were all deposited as of July 27, 2015.
- Student accounts of not been updated yet, we will update accounts once we receive
  funds from fundraisers. If you want to use your students funds fill out Student Account
  Debit Form and Tammy will update and reconcile students accounts. Janice Brown said
  we would receive May/June Blossom money before the 1st Disney payment is due.
  Tammy also explained how to find student account information on <a href="https://www.stowband.org">www.stowband.org</a>
  using student ID.

#### Old Business:

None

#### **New Business:**

- Blossom update from Janice Brown. All is going very well. We have the condo again and we received a \$400 premium for taking over the condo, so all our workers should receive good reimbursement.
- Stow Band Show (Kem Cook Chairperson): We have sent out the first Sign-Up Genius, please check your emails and sign up for open slots. 2 committee chairpersons are still needed. 1) Snacks/Water for Visiting Band 2) Set-up/Tear-down. Please contact Kem if you can head up one of those 2 committee's. Volunteers also still needed for parking. Parking is only needed prior to the show, so if you don't want to miss the show this is a great opportunity. Also concession stand will need over 40 volunteers and they are willing to rotate shifts if needed. Sign-up Genius will be sent out again for more help in a few weeks, if all slots not filled.
- Chaperone's (Cristie Praeter Chairperson): We will need chaperone's once again for the fall marching band season. We passed around a volunteer signup sheet with dates of events when chaperones are needed. You will be contacted when needed.
- Concession Stand: They will use Sign-up Genius this season and are also passing around a sign-up form at tonights meeting.
- Emily Toppin 2014-2015 SMFBand Parents Assoc. Scholarship recipient sent a Thank you note and appreciates the continued support of the SMFBPA.
- Sign-Up Genius issue brought to board's attention. We currently have a free account which allows 1,000 emails per month. If more committee's use Sign-Up Genius we may need to look into upgrading our account. Our current email list is 297 (only HS

students). We would like to submit to 7th & 8th grade parents, so they can be involved. This needs looked into further.

## Director's Reports:

- Mr. Monroe
  - 1st day of Pre-camp going well and he is impressed with how well the students are learning the new music. He has arranged all the pieces for this season which means the pieces will be more difficult but the kids are up to the challenge. Tonight we have Band Camp Meeting and Disney Meeting and will review all information at that meeting.
  - o Mr. Newman not present
  - o Mrs. Sandman not present

# Upcoming dates:

- July 31 Individual Band Pictures (Seniors required)/Full Band picture
- Aug 1 Drug Mart (Nathanial Halasz) 11am-1pm/Pack for Camp at 1pm
- Aug 2-7 Band Camp
- Aug 12 Kent Band Show
- Aug 28 Football Green (Home)
- Aug 31 Band Parents Meeting 7:30pm